| <u>مفحة</u> 5 | 1 | | لو طنبي الموحد البكالوريا ورة العادية 2020 - الموضوع – | الدورة العادية 200 من الدورة العادية 200 من الدورة العادية 200 من الموضوع – الموضوع – الموضوع – الموضوع – المطابق المتقويم والامتحانات | | المبلكة المغربية ورازة التربية الوضية والتكوين الممنر والتعليم العالم والبحث العلم المركز الوطني |
|------------------|---------|-----------|---|--|--------|--|
| | | НН | ннинининининин | NS 11 | | |
| 3 | جاز | مدة الإنـ | | اللغة الإنجليزية | المادة | |
| 3 | المعامل | | ك العلوم الإنسانية | الشعبة أو المسلك | | |

Peter is an American tourist who visited Morocco with four of his friends. This is the story of their trip:



[1] I first visited Morocco in 1999 with a couple of friends as a self-guided tourist. We bought plane tickets and went from place to place. We made daily decisions about where to go with help from guidebooks like *Lonely Planet*. Our primary goal was to encounter people and learn about their culture. During our visit, we met nice people who enjoyed meeting foreigners, willing to spend time with them and know about their countries.

[2] In the town of Tiznit, we were sitting in a public area on a hot summer day when a young man, named Lahcen, came and sat next to me. **He** began practising his English with me. We had been enjoying a nice conversation for only about 15 minutes when he invited us to his house. We gratefully accepted and found ourselves among a typical Moroccan family. We thought we would only be served a cup of tea and then leave for dinner in a restaurant. We ended up sharing a huge dinner and hours of friendly atmosphere with the family. Because my American friends and I were visiting Morocco for the first time, we were somehow astonished by the customs of eating in the Moroccan family. Unlike in America, eating with your hands is a time-honored



tradition in Morocco. If you ever have a chance to visit this country, eat with your right hand using the thumb and the first two fingers.

- [3] After the meal, our hosts said that we should not check in to the hotel and they insisted on us sleeping at their home, even after we refused multiple times. Finally, we accepted their kind offer, the five of us staying the night sleeping in the main room of the house. This same scenario was repeated several times all over Morocco, in big cities like Marrakech and Fes as well as in smaller towns. We were always treated with great kindness and hospitality as our hosts offered <u>us</u> food and housing. Those offerings were usually so insistent that we gave in and were humbled to watch Moroccan families treat us like kings.
- [4] While visiting Morocco as a tourist, I was looking for a change in my personal life, a new adventure. Following my first visit in 1999, I packed my bags and returned to Morocco, thinking I would just study Arabic for a while. I finally stayed for seven years, first working at a language school and later setting up and running my own business, working with foreigners who were doing business in Morocco.

Adapted from: www.talkmorocco.net

| خاص بكتابة الامتحان | الامتدان الوطني الموحد للبكالوريا الدورة العادية 2020 NS 11 | | | المملكة المغربية ورزو التربية الوضية (030ماء 330k71 1 100k10.1 ورزو التربية الوضية المناس ال | | | | |
|---|--|---|-------------|---|--------------------------|--|--|--|
| | | | 115 11 | الإسم الشخصي والعائلي: | | | | |
| رقم الامتحان: | | | | ټاریخ ومکان الاردیاد: | | | | |
| مدة 3 المعامل الإنجاز | | نجليزية انية: مسلك العلوم الإنسانية | 2 | شعبة الآداب | المادة الشعبة والمسلك | | | |
| | <u></u> | | | | <u> </u> | | | |
| خاص بكتابة الامتحان | المدة: الغة الاجليزية ك: شعبة الأداب والعلوم الإنسانية: المناك العلوم الإنسانية (على المصحح التأكد من أن النقطة النهائية على 20) | | | الشعبة والمس | | | | |
| الصفحة: 2 على 5 | | تح وتوقیعه: | اسم المصد | ورقة الإجابة | NS 11 | | | |
| | I. COMPREHENSION (15 POINTS) BASE ALL YOUR ANSWERS ON THE TEXT. A. ANSWER THESE QUESTIONS. (4 pts) | | | | | | | |
| 1. How did Peter travel | on his first | visit to Morocco? | | | | | | |
| 2. Where did Peter and | his friends | spend their first night in | Γiznit? | | | | | |
| 3. What did Peter and h | is friends l | ke about Moroccans? | | | | | | |
| 4. Where did Peter first | work in M | orocco? | | | | | | |
| B. ARE THESE STATEMENTS TRUE OR FALSE? JUSTIFY. (3 pts) 1. Peter and his friends visited Morocco with the help of a tourist guide. | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| 2. Lahcen invited Peter | 2. Lahcen invited Peter and his friends to have dinner at a local restaurant. | | | | | | | |
| 2 Datas sycally divith M | 3. Peter worked with Moroccan businessmen. | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| C. COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING SENTENCES. (3 pts) 1. Peter and his friends visited Morocco in order to 2. When Peter returned to Morocco, his first plan was. | | | | | | | | |
| 3. When eating with a Moroccan family, Peter advises you to | | | | | | | | |
| FIND IN THE TEXT WORDS WHICH MEAN THE SAME AS (3 pts) people from other countries (Paragraph 1): | | | | | | | | |
| 2. us (Paragraph 3): | | | | | | | | |

لا يكتب أي شيء في هذا الإطار

الامتحان الوطنى الموحد للبكالوريا - دورة 2020 - الموضوع الصفحة: 3 على 5 NS 11 مادة:اللغة الإنجليزية ـ شعبة الآداب والعلوم الإنسانية: مسلك العلوم الإنسانية II. LANGUAGE (15 POINTS) A. FILL IN THE BLANKS WITH THE CORRECT WORDS FROM THE LIST. (2 pts) solar - political - issues - initiative - popular - sharing - living - technology 1. Young people should take the for a better future. 2. We are all concerned about environmental We should take pollution and global warming seriously. 3. Gaming has become the most pastime activity for young people nowadays. communities. B. PUT THE WORDS IN BRACKETS IN THE CORRECT FORM. (2 pts) 1. Building more schools in rural areas will contribute to the (empower) of women. 2. Social media may have a (harm) effect on kids. C. REWRITE THE FOLLOWING SENTENCES AS INDICATED. (3 pts.) 1. "Could you please give more information about the project?" asked the journalist. 2. This school offers students interesting activities. 3. Fred received the invitation. Yet, he didn't attend the party. D. PUT THE VERBS IN BRACKETS IN THE CORRECT TENSE. (2 pts) 1. I was too late for the music concert because I (not/take) the first bus. 2. Moncef Slaoui (graduate) from the Free University of Brussels in 1983 before he joined Harvard Medical School.

لا يكتب أي شيء في هذا الإطار

| 5 | على | 4 | الصفحة: | NS 11 | موضوع طوم الإنسانية | الوريا - دورة 2020 - الـ والعلوم الإنسانية: مسلك الـ | الامتحان الوطني الموحد للبكا مادة:اللغة الإنجليزية ــ شعبة الآداب |
|-----|--|-------|-------------|----------------|------------------------|---|--|
| E. | | | | | WSER. (2 pts) udent | wins the com | petition. |
| | | | | | whom - wl | 10 - which | |
| | | | really sun | | | | in the same |
| | | | | | might be – had | | |
| F. | F. COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING EXCHANGES APPROPRIATELY. (2 pts) 1. Tony: Can you please drive me to the airport? Jane: (Decline Tony's request) | | | | | | |
| | 2. Sue: Why didn't you come to my birthday party last weekend? | | | | | | |
| | Nancy: (Apologise and give a reason) | | | | | | |
| G. | СНО | OSE | THE MO | OST APPRO | PRIATE RESPON | SE TO EACH STA | TEMENT. (2 pts) |
| | 1. Rio | ck: I | 'm sorry t | o say this, bu | t the mobile phone I | bought here yesterda | ay has poor sound quality. |
| | Sh | op a | ssistant: . | | | • | |
| | | | a. Ok, | that's good. | b. I'd love to. | c. No, thanks. | d. Sorry for that. |
| | 2. Fr | ed: ` | What do y | ou think I sho | ould study when I go | to university next y | ear? |
| | Sa | ım: | | | | | |
| | | 8 | . That's | a good idea. | b. Sorry, I have n | o idea. c. Congra | tulations! d. Sorry to hear that. |
| III | . WRI | TIN | G | | (10 P | OINTS) | |
| TA | ASK 1 | Co | mplete th | e following p | paragraph about wl | nere you would like | to go on a school excursion.(4 pts) |
| | | Or | a school | excursion, I v | would like to go to | | This place is worth visiting for |
| tl | ne follo | owin | g reasons | | | • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |

لا يكتب أي شيء في هذا الإطار

| 5 | على | 5 | حة: | الصف | NS | 11 | الامتحان الوطني الموحد للبكالوريا - دورة 2020 - الموضوع مادة:اللغة الإنجليزية - شعبة الآداب والعلوم الإنسانية |
|-----|-------|---------|-------|-----------|----|-----------|---|
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| • | | • • • • | | | | | |
| • | | | | | | | |
| • | | • • • | | | | | |
| • • | | | | | | | |
| T | ASK : | 2: | (6 p | ts) | | | |
| | | | artic | le to l | | | ed in your school magazine about a talented or gifted person. es he/she do? What are his/ her talents? etc.) |
| | | • • • | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| • | | • • • | | | | | |
| • | | • • • | | | | | |
| • | | • • • | | | | | |
| • | | | | | | | |
| • | | | | | | | |
| • | | | | | | | |
| | | • • • • | | | | | |
| • | | | | | | | |
| • | | • • • • | | | | | |
| • | | • • • | | | | | |
| | | • • • | | • • • • • | | • • • • • | |
| | | | | | | | |
| • | | • • • | | | | | |